

# COOPERS LANE PRIMARY SCHOOL WEEKLY NEWSLETTER

Week Ending 10th June 2022 www.cooperslane.lewisham.sch.uk Twitter: @CoopersLaneSch



# **CELEBRATIONS**

It was great to finally share the Ofsted report with you all this week. As I said in my letter, Coopers Lane is an excellent school and I am pleased that Ofsted recognise this too. I am incredibly proud to be the head teacher at Coopers Lane and I know that you are all proud of our great school too.

We've been celebrating the Queen's Platinum Jubilee all week, with lots of activities across the school looking at the remarkable life of The Queen. We all had a wonderful time today at the Jubilee Picnic, as you can see in the pictures below..

Have a lovely weekend!

# JUBILEE PICNIC

We all had a wonderful time at the Jubilee Picnic. It was wonderful to eat together under the canopy and then enjoy all of the activities set up in the playground. DJ Moley Mole had us all dancing!



## JUBILEE CHOIR

WOW! Congratulations to some of our school choir who sung on stage outside Buckingham Palace on Sunday, as part of the Jubilee Pageant. They joined 400 children from London schools, to form the Jubilee Kids Choir. You can watch their amazing performance here (3 min in and front row!):

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=c-z\_AXZiozc









#### **NURSERY**

This week in Nursery we had a lovely 'Jubilee Teddy Bears Picnic'. Although we did have some rainy showers, it was still a great event. So many of our families turned up. Everyone had a great time, chatting and getting to know each other. The children thoroughly enjoyed themselves. We even played pin the tail on the Corgi.



# RECEPTION

This week in
Reception we have
been finding out
about Queen
Elizabeth and why we
are celebrating her
Platinum Jubilee. We
had lots of fun making
puppets, dressing up
as the queen and
making crowns for the
Jubilee picnic!



#### YEAR 1

We have had so much Jubilee fun in Year 1 this week! We all made crowns and Queen's guards, and we also learnt all about the Queen's coronation and how important she is for our country. In Maths, we were counting to 100 and even did some counting in the outdoor area. All of the adults are very proud of the children for completing the phonics check this week too. Well done everyone!









#### YEAR 2

Year 2 have returned refreshed from half term and have been celebrating the Queen's jubilee all week by doing lots of different activities including making jam sandwiches, carriages and flags. In maths, we have been learning all about time, including knowing o'clock and half past the hour. In our writing, we wrote all about what we would do if we were King or Queen for the day; we all had some lovely ideas including ending wars and climate change.







### YEAR 3

It's been a busy Platinum Jubilee week in Year 3. Firstly, we made spiced biscuits (apparently one of the Queen's favourite!). Secondly, we made a collage of the Queen linked to her Platinum Jubilee, using various materials and resources. In English, we looked at Fairtrade products (making sure we used some of these in our spiced biscuits) and learnt about their journey and why we have Fairtrade foundations.









#### YEAR 4

This week Year 4 had their launch day for Christianity in Britain. To start the day, we researched Emperor Constantine, who was the first Roman Emperor to become a Christian. Next, we tea bag stained our own Edict of Milan scrolls. To end the day, we designed and created our own illuminated letters. We had great fun and can't wait for the rest of this topic!



#### YEAR 5

This week Year 5 have had great fun learning about the Queen's Jubliee. We found out about the commonwealth and then made our own delicious biscuits. Yummy! We also learned about the Queen's coronation and then wrote a text message and an instagram post about how the Queen might have felt during her coronation.









# YEAR 6

Year 6 have had a wonderful time learning about the Royal Family this week! We spent some time learning about their roles and the pros and cons of having a monarchy, before having a wonderful debate. We also imagined that we were the Queen at her coronation in 1953 and created a social media post explaining how we were feeling. Finally, we created portraits of the Queen in the style of Andy Warhol. We have loved celebrating the Platinum Jubilee!



# Coming soon.... Saturday 25th June 12:00 - 4:00pm

